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Congregation Sons of Israel 

THE MYERS FAMILY CAMPUS 
Continuing The Vision - Building the Future 

NOVEMBER 2018 
23 Cheshvan - 22 Kislev  

Our annual Kol Nidre Appeal is  
underway.  You can donate 

online at CSIBRIARCLIFF.ORG.   

PROGRESSIVE DINNER 
Saturday, 11/17  
Flyer on page 14 

JEWISH MUSIC THROUGH 
THE AGES 

Saturday, 11/10 
Information on page 4 

LGBTQ+ COMMUNITY 
EVENT 

Thursday, 11/15 
Flyer on page 18 

THANKSGIVING TURKEY DRIVE 
Wednesday, 11/21 -   Information on page 9 
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Congregation Sons of Israel 
1666 Pleasantville Road 
Briarcliff Manor, NY  10510 
Phone:  (914) 762-2700 
Fax: (914) 941-3465 

www.csibriarcliff.org 
info@csibriarcliff.org 

 

OUR MISSION STATEMENT 
(adopted 1999, revised 2007): 
Congregation Sons of Israel is 
an egalitarian, Conservative 
synagogue dedicated to 
imparting Jewish values and 
traditions from generation to 
generation in a welcoming 
participatory environment.  
We are a caring community 
committed to lifelong Jewish 
learning, the observance of 
mitzvot, meaningful prayer 
and charitable deeds.  We 
promote spiritual, cultural and 
social connections within our 
community, to the State of 
Israel, and to Jews worldwide. 
 

 
Rabbi Steven C. Kane 
Rabbi@csibriarcliff.org  
Cantor Jeffrey Shiovitz 
jshiovitz@gmail.com 
Educational Director: 
Roni Shapiro Ben-David 
ronishapiro@csibriarcliff.org 
Synagogue Director: 
Ellen Green Johnson 
ellen@csibriarcliff.org 

 

 

NURSERY SCHOOL 
PTA ANNUAL  

HOLIDAY GIFT 
FAIR. 

 
 
 

DOZENS OF VENDORS,  
RAFFLES & REFRESHMENTS 

$12 per person * includes 5 raffles 
& refreshments 

OFFICERS: 
Steven Bender, President 
President@csibriarcliff.org 
Lois Gimpel Shaukat, VP 
Jill Greenstein, VP 
Fred Schulman, VP 
Eric Wrubel, VP 
Bob Margolies, Treasurer 
Treasurer@csibriarcliff.org 
Marc Auslander, Secretary 
Mike Kirsch, IPP 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Kristallnacht Remembrance  
Shabbat morning, 11/10.   

 
 
 

 Kindly do not drop of things you think we can use when the office is closed. 
We’ve come in many days to find unmarked and unattended packages both 

 inside and outside the building, which, as you can imagine, is a little bit 
of a security issue.  Kindly stop in when the office is open or call to ask  

if these items can be used here.  
 

We can help properly dispose of prayer books, but do not have room for  
other books of Jewish content and, for the most part, cannot use old  

toys , furniture, or Judaica you no longer want or need.   

http://www.csibriarcliff.org
mailto:info@csibriarcliff.org
mailto:Rabbi@csibriarcliff.org
mailto:jshiovitz@aol.com
mailto:ronishapiro@csibriarcliff.org
mailto:ellen@csibriarcliff.org
mailto:President@csibriarcliff.org
mailto:Treasurer@csibriarcliff.org
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In the early part of the 20th century, Germany was 
considered to be the most cultured and advanced 
society in Europe. Great authors, poets and  
musicians were all a part of German culture. Most 
of the Jewish population of about 500,000 people 
were "modern Jews". Germany had been the  
birthplace of Reform, Conservative and Modern 
Orthodox Judaism, all responses to the attempted 
integration of Judaism and modernity in the most 
modern of European countries. Great Jewish  
thinkers and writers such as the historian Heinrich 
Graetz, the philosopher Franz Rosenzweig and the 
scholar Zechariah Frankel, (the founder of what 
was to become Conservative Judaism), were all 
German Jews. The Jewish community seemed to 
be fully integrated into German society.   
 
Many Jews were soldiers in the German army and 
had fought in WWl. Following the loss of that war, 
economic disaster affected much of Germany,  
especially the hyperinflation of the 1920's due to 
the debt the war had caused. Thus in 1919 the  
exchange rate was 48 German marks to the dollar. 
It had risen to 330 marks a few tears later, and 
7400 by the end of 1922. In early 1933 Adolf Hitler 
had become Chancellor of Germany and, blaming 
the Jews for both the loss of the war and the  
economic issues that ensued, he began to enact a 
series of anti-Jewish laws. Many Jews tried to 
leave Germany, though few countries would  
accept them. Polish Jews living in Germany were 
expelled, though Poland refused to accept many of 
them. Families remained at the German-Polish 
border, homeless and stateless. One such family, 
the Grynszpans, wrote to their 17 year old son 
Hershel who was living in Paris about the awful 
conditions they now found themselves. Hershel 
received the postcard in early November and de-
spondent about his family, purchased a gun. Tak-
ing the gun to the German embassy he proceeded 
to assassinate Ernst vom Rath, a German embas-
sy official (ironically vom Rath was opposed to the 
Nazis due to their treatment of the Jews).  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Vom Rath died of his wounds on November 9, 
1938. The assassination proved to be an excuse 
for Hitler to unleash German paramilitary forces 
against the Jewish community as German police 
and fire officials looked on and did nothing. During 
those two days about 7500 Jewish businesses and 
stores were attacked and many destroyed. 1400 
synagogues were ransacked and broken into, with 
sifrei Torah, siddurim and other books burned and 
desecrated.  Some 30,000 Jewish men were  
arrested and deported to concentration camps in 
Germany. Those days of destruction became 
known as Kristallnacht, the night of broken glass. It 
is now widely seen as the beginning of the  
Holocaust.  
 
Most years our remembrance of the Holocaust is 
centered around Yom HaShoah, Holocaust  
Memorial Day in the spring. Since this year is the 
80th anniversary of Kritallnacht, we will have a 
special memorial tribute to Kristallnacht on  
Shabbat morning, November 10th. One of our long 
time members, Werner Renberg, saw his father 
arrested that night, and 80 years later it is still fresh 
in his mind. We will honor Werner, who turned 90 
this year, with a special aliyah Shabbat morning.  
Perhaps there is no better way to show the world 
80 years later that Hitler failed, and to recall the 
"night of broken glass", than to celebrate Jewish 
life as we will do that day. I hope you can join us. 
 
L'hitraot, 
 
 
 
Rabbi Kane 
 
 

 

 

FROM THE RABBI 
Steven C. Kane 

My sermons from the High Holidays are now 
available for those who wish a copy. The 
themes were: RH Day 1: The Value of Truth in 
Judaism; Day 2: Judaism, The Ever Dying  
People; Kol Nidre: Yom Kippur, My Favorite 
Holiday, A Day of Love; Yizkor: A Reminder of 
That Which is Important and Permanent in our 
Lives. To request a copy, please e-mail me at  
rabbi@csibriarcliff.org 

mailto:Rabbi@csibriarcliff.org
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CANTORIAL NOTES 
Hazzan Jeffrey Shiovitz 

 Becoming a grandparent has been one of 
the greatest moments in my life. As Robyn and I 
see Miriam Abigail grow day by day, week by 
week and month by month(5 months now), we 
marvel about life. We think about tradition and 
what is it that we should pass down to her and 
to our future grandchildren. Each Friday even-
ing we have blessed our children and now we 
see Rachel and Yonah bless Miriam.  It is one of 
our favorite times and traditions and I know that 
our children look forward to it. 
      Please don’t read this article if you’re 
standing up. There are so many things for 
which all of us rush around—we all try to do 
several tasks simultaneously—where does it 
end? If you have no time now, maybe you’ll 
save reading this until Shabbat.  In a world that 
pushes us unmercifully to move faster and fast-
er, we need an extra guide to tell us, slow down, 
it’s all right, save that project for later, just sit 
and talk with me. 
       When the opening chapter of the Torah 
describes God creating the world, six days are 
for building, and one is for rest.  Read the text. 
God is not tired; God is not described as 
burned out.  Rather, a part of the whole of the 
creative process is not creating.  Part of the 
rhythm with which we function in our lives is to 
stop on a regular basis to consider from where 
we have come, and to where we are going. God 
stopped the work, as we are told later in the 
Torah, Shavat-rested, and  vayinafash-recreated 
God’s soul. This is God’s basic tip for how to 
observe Shabbat. It’s not so complicated. Let 
me share some other simple tips to make Shab-
bes special. 
 
 
 

   It’s as easy as saying Yes ands No. 
      Say No to shopping. Say Yes to reading. 
Say No to laundry. Say Yes to intimacy. Say No 
to the quick stop at the ATM or mini-mart on the 
way home from shul. Say Yes to a family game 
of Banana gram or Scrabble or some other 
game everyone enjoys. Say No to housework. 
Say Yes to having friends for Shabbat Dinner. 
Say No to mowing the lawn. Say Yes to enjoying 
a walk. Say No to a follow-up call to a client. Say 
Yes to calling your mother. 
      We are taught in the midrash that when 
God created the world, it happened by God 
withdrawing into Godself to make space for the 
world to be.  Likewise, by withdrawing from 
being so much out there, we can create space 
and time for new opportunities in our own uni-
verse. When we stop the noise of producing, we 
are finally able to hear the beautiful music of the 
voices of those whom we love, and the quiet 
songs of the world at rest. On a peaceful walk 
through the neighborhood, we can hear our 
neighbors’ voices. In the quiet of an afternoon 
nap, we can hear the inner voice of our own joy, 
renewing itself in the space of ceased labors. In 
the space of a quiet afternoon, we can look with 
pride on who we are and what we will yet be-
come. 
     Perhaps you will try one or two of these 
ideas and discover more of yourself and the 
beauty of Shabbat.  Maybe you will pass some 
of these traditions down to your children and 
grandchildren. Try lighting candles or saying 
Kiddush or the Motzi. Make your own traditions. 
Perhaps you will like it! Shabbat Shalom! 

 
 
 
 
 

Cantor Jeffrey Shiovitz      Jshiovitz@gmail.com  
      

 HaMishpacha Senior Luncheon 
 and Program:  

Down On The Farm with Ryna Lustig 
Tuesday, 11/13 at 12:30pm 

For those 65+ in our community. 
Meet new friends * Greet old friends. 

JEWISH MUSIC THROUGH THE AGES 
Saturday, 11/10 at 8pm.  

 
At the home of Sheera & Richard Zuckerman 
19 Barnes Road, Ossining 
“Jerusalem In Song” 
RSVP:  Jshiovitz@gmail.com  

mailto:jshiovitz@gmail.com
mailto:JShiovitz@gmail.com
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http://facebook.com/csifarm  
November 2018/ CSI Community Organic Farm Update 
 
We love to share the bounty of CSI's Community Organic Farm! Bette Slutsky recently prepared this  
gorgeous "Welcome" bag filled with our own farm's produce and fresh eggs from our chickens for a new 
member. 
 
CSI and UJA/Engage Jewish Service Corp held a workshop on Engaging in Jewish Farming. They met on 
the farm to do some harvesting with children from the Ossining Children's Center. After harvest, they 
shared a healthful snack together.  
 
Our crops ending in October include cherry tomatoes, garlic, potatoes, eggplant, peppers, herbs, beets, 
and squash.  Coming up in November we’ll have kale, swiss chard, and lettuce. We are also planting the 
cover crop seed for the winter to help enrich the soil biology.  To purchase veggies, please stop by on  
Sunday mornings, or stop in the office during the week.   
 
Of course, we are always looking for interested volunteers. Please contact rynalustig@gmail.com. 
 

See you on the farm!  -- Ryna Lustig & Dara Mirsky 

 
 

These packages were 
created for and  

delivered to all of CSI’s 
newest members.   

http://facebook.com/csifarm
mailto:rynalustig@gmail.com
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I hope you all are enjoying the fall season.   
During my Kol Nidre address, I highlighted certain 
events in CSI’s past based on a history of our  
synagogue written by the late Dr. Barry Shapiro 
for our centennial celebration in 1991.  A number 
of congregants approached me afterwards inquir-
ing how they could access Dr. Shapiro’s history. I 
am happy to announce that the history is now 
available on our website www.csibriarcliff.org by 
clicking the link on our main web page entitled 
“For a great article on CSI's history from our Cen-
tennial Journal, (1991) HERE.”   The history is 
beautifully written, and demonstrates how over the 
years we have thrived as an institution, in part, by 
adapting to the ever changing spiritual needs of 
our members.  Enjoy the article! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

And one reason we are thriving now is because of 
the many individuals who volunteer to help CSI 
run the many varied events throughout the year.  
One example is the Social Action Committee’s 
Project Isaiah.  Packing and distributing the donat-
ed food is a monumental task; as the picture below 
highlights, many Nursery School parents volun-
teered this year to assist in this wonderful mitzvah.  
Thank you to all the volunteers shown below, and 
to the many more who will help us throughout the 
year.  

 
 

 
 

FROM THE PRESIDENT 
Steven Bender  

President@csibriarcliff.org 

 
Steven Bender, Pres. 
Lois Gimpel Shaukat, VP 
Jill Greenstein, VP 
Fred Schulman, VP 
Eric Wrubel, VP 
Robert Margolies,   
    Treasurer 
Marc Auslander, Sect’y 
Michael Kirsch, IPP 
 
 
 
 
 
 

3 YEAR TRUSTEES 
Jamie Cotel 
Orit Daly 
Donna Hannan 
Deborah Hertz Levitt 
Mark Rosenberg 
Bette Slutsky 
 
2 YEAR TRUSTEES 
Robin Ginsberg 
Jenean Eichenoltz 
Abbe Marcus 
Marion Sader 
Neil Schluger 
Debra Young 
 

1 YEAR TRUSTEES 
Roberta Bar-Levav 
Judith Boehr 
Jason Eidlitz 
Francine Goldstein 
Samantha Hawson 
 

Board of  Trustees 

Members 

 
Left to right… 
Lauren Feinman, 
her daughter Liana 
and their 
babysitter, Esma,  
Alissa Lupu,  
Angela Kotsubey, 
Sarah Donner,  
Ben Plaxsun,  
Valy Cisco,  
Jamey Gelardi 
Emily Newfield, 
Paul Grower,  
Judy Boehr,  
Megan Lin. 

http://www.csibriarcliff.org
mailto:President@csibirarcliff.org
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RELIGIOUS SCHOOL PTA 

CSI Nursery School PTA upcoming events 

How to support the NS PTA 

T-Shirts: Order your very own CSI NS 2018-2019 T-shirts. Variety of sizes. $12 per shirt. Please contact us with your 
order today! 

Mabel’s labels: Get your clothing labels and help-out the NS PTA at the same time. Go to mabelslabels.com click 
on support a fundraiser on the top. Find CSI and order whatever you’d like. It’s that simple. 

 

Co-Presidents: Linda Lanier and Randi Teplow-Phipps * Treasurer: Linda Lanier 
Communications Chair: Naomi Elyachar * Hospitalities Chair: Caitlin Scheir 

Holiday Boutique Chair: Emily Newfield * Moving-Up Day Chair: Erica Bagliebter 
Social Coordinators: Rachel Gerstein and Angela Kotsubey * Fundraiser Chair: Alissa Lupu 

NURSERY SCHOOL PTA 

We hope you are enjoying the Challah Fairy challahs!  Remember, there are always a 
few extra for purchase on Friday mornings.  Just stop in the office.   

http://mabelslabels.com
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USY/KADIMA - YOUTH PROGRAMMING 

Mallory Kovitt, Youth Advisor  CSIUSY@csibriarcliff.org 

 

In case you missed it, please enjoy  USY President David Katz’s Yom Kippur remarks to the  
congregation.   
 
“I started fasting for Yom Kippur when I was five years old. I remember being in a chaotic room with hungry 
teachers and overfed toddlers. I definitely stood out. When I told the kids that I was fasting, they would gasp 
from surprise and tell me that their parents were fasting, but not them. They always sounded impressed 
with me.  Comments like these from my peers boosted my ego: I felt more religiously conservative and more 
faithful to Judaism than my fellow five-year olds. In some ways, I obnoxiously identified more with the adults 
in the room than the kids. Today, looking back, I’d say my incessant need to follow the written complexities 
of Jewish Law derived not from a place of internal commitment, but rather of external pressure and 
a desire to impress. I wasn’t fasting as an act of repentance, but because the grownups I loved and respected 
were, and I quite simply wanted to be like them.  Even more than that, I was afraid of ever being slandered 
with the term “Bad Jew” by my peers. Bad Jew.  It’s a term we have all heard at some point, and maybe have 
even identified with.  As I’ve matured and really come into my own ownership of my Jewish identity, I really 
do cringe when people mar themselves with these two words. 
 
A less mature version of myself believed that a “Bad Jew” is a Jew who doesn’t attend Hebrew School or  
services, gives little regard to Shabbat, doesn’t fast on Yom Kippur, and cuts corners on rituals and everyday 
practices.  Today, I don’t think that makes someone bad—I think it is someone saying they are unsure if 
there is a seat in the community for them, and could use a little empathy.  I don’t think of myself as being Jew
- ish . I’m a Jew, just like all of you here today.  We cannot be bad or good at this; it is the core of who we are. I 
don’t think this is an unique perspective, either.  I’ve come to realize that many Jews, myself included, see 
Judaism as not only a religion, but as an identity.  The quibble between “Jew” versus “Jewish” symbolizes this 
- saying one is a Jew implies their self-identification whereas saying one is Jewish implies they believe they 
belong to something else.  We do belong to a greater community, but Judaism also belongs to us.  We take 
this identity to our very core, and it’s the foundation of any community we could ever build.  
 
Our interaction with each other defines our Judaism. On Yom Kippur, the holiest day of the year, what brings 
me to fast and attend services? It is my personal reflection, my desire to be a better in the upcoming year, 
and a better member of our CSI community and global Jewish community.  I can walk into any synagogue 
and know the same prayers as people whom I’ve never met before.  That’s amazing. We have a mutuality 
with  
millions of people worldwide and are responsible for being better Jews for the goodness of everyone. Now as 
I stand before you as a representative of my generation of Jews, I can optimistically say that our community 
involvement will continue to burn bright.  In my current position as USY President, I have the privilege of 
experiencing and catalyzing these synapses that have kept us strong. Our chapter bubbles with teenagers - 
the next generation of Jews - who are beyond eager to reach out to other Jews.  
 
My neighbor and I are both USY Presidents in our region. My five-year old self would have chortled at the 
prospect of teenagers gathering voluntarily simply because of their shared Judaism, but I see the beauty it 
has created, the beauty that just engaging with each other as self-identifying Jews, as I stand up here.  We are 
all fiercely individual members of the same tapestry, only sewn because we grew up under the same  
teachings and prayers.  There’s something quite magnificent about that.” 

mailto:CSIusy@csibriarcliff.org
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RSVP WITH THIS 
FORM OR VIA 

EMAIL TO 
HELENE RUDE: 

hlrude@me.com 

 

mailto:hlrude@me.com
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NOVEMER 3, 2018 
Hello, my name is Joshua Markowitz and I couldn’t be 
more excited to tell you that on November 3rd, 2018, 
I will become a Bar Mitzvah!  I live in Briarcliff Manor, 
New York with my hard-working mom Allison, my  
hilarious dad Andy, and my caring older sister  
Stephanie.  We have lived here for over 11 years.  
Here in Briarcliff, I attend Briarcliff Middle School 
where I am in the 8th grade and I play modified  
basketball, modified soccer, and the violin in the  
orchestra.  Outside of school, I play on the CSI  
basketball team, an AAU basketball team, and travel 
soccer.  Outside of sports, I like hanging out with my 
friends and family, watching movies, going to  
restaurants, and playing video games. 
 
For my Bar Mitzvah project, I did a series of Midnight 
Runs throughout the year, to help the homeless and 
the needy in New York City.  For each run, we packed 
vans full of food and clothes, drove into NYC, and 
made many stops throughout the night to give the 
food and clothes to the needy.  By participating in a 
whole series of Midnight Runs, my dad and I were 
able to join groups from all different synagogues in 
Westchester. I met so many new people from the 
Jewish community, and we all got to share in this  
experience together.  Most importantly, at each stop I 
met all the people who needed our help, and I got to 
learn more about their experiences and their  
situations.  They were all so grateful for the food and 
clothing.  Even though it was very sad at times, after 
every run I felt a rush of happiness because I knew I 
made a difference in people’s lives.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
I am so proud to become a Bar Mitzvah because I get 
to be a part of continuing Judaism.  As people are  
becoming less religious in general, becoming a Bar  
Mitzvah shows my commitment to continue our  
Jewish ways.  I am so proud to be Jewish.   Also, I have 
been studying and practicing so hard, and I cannot 
wait for it to pay off on November 3rd.  Finally, every 
time I do something important, I always want to do it 
to the best of my ability, and working to become a 
Bar Mitzvah has been the most significant chance to 
do this so far in my life. 
 
I would like to thank my parents and my sister for  
always being there for me, and for each helping me 
prepare for my Bar Mitzvah in their own way.  Thank 
you to Roni Shapiro and all of my Religious School 
teachers for teaching me about my religion for the 
last seven years.  Last but not least, thank you to  
Cantor Shiovitz and Rabbi Kane for teaching me how 
to lead the service and about the meaning of  
becoming a Bar Mitzvah. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

OUR NOVEMBER B’AR MITZVAH 
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PRIDE COMMITTEE NEWS— CO-CHAIRS, ANDY KAGAN & DIANA SCHUTT 
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SISTERHOOD NEWS   

Although our membership dinner has passed,  

it is never too late to join CSI Sisterhood.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

When is the last time you visited Matanah, the Gift Shop of CSI?  
We are open from 9:30am  - 12pm on each of the Sundays on which  

Religious School meets.  If you need something on another day, just email 
Robsamg@optonline.net and we will contact you to  

arrange a mutually convenient meeting.   

President:  Robin Ginsberg 
Treasurer/ Financial Secretary: Sharon Richter 
Recording Secretary: Beth Levine 
Corresponding Secretary/ Bulletin  Marion Jablansky 
Membership: Annleah Berger 
Mah Jong Chair: Cheryl Katz 
Gift Shop: Robin Ginsberg/ Jill Greenstein/ Marion Jablansky/  
 Sharon Orenstein 

 

 
 

SISTERHOOD MEMBERSHIP 2018/19 
Return this form with a check, payable to CSI Sisterhood,   

in the amount of $36 ($54 for non-CSI members) to: 
CSI SISTERHOOD 

1666 PLEASANTVILLE ROAD, BRIARCLIFF MANOR, NY 10510 
 

NAME______________________________________________________ 
 
EMAIL______________________________________________________ 
 
ADDRESS____________________________________________________ 
 
____________________________________________________________ 
 

PHONE______________________________________________________ 

Mah Jongg 
Monday, 11/19 at 7:30pm 

 

Rosh Chodesh, see page 9 

mailto:Robsamg@optonline.net
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MEN’S CLUB NEWS - Mark Reisman & Richard Langeloh, Co - Presidents 

Join us!  Everyone needs a little loving care sometimes.  Why not be part of the Caring Community movement. We meet, at 
most, once a month (sometimes bI-monthly). You never know who you may meet. Most of our commitments are short-term 
and very doable.  We appreciate new and interesting insights and ideas.   
 
Did you know that the Caring Community funds the Partners in Caring Program that comes from Westchester Community 
Jewish Services? The program provides Shari Baum, our social worker, who conducts classes and is available for onsite  
counseling, guidance and supportive services.  Contact her at 914-761-0600 x145 or sbaum@wjcs.com  Make sure that she 
knows that you are a member of CSI.   
 
We also help sponsor taxi rides to shul.  If you are 70 and live in the TOWN of Ossining you are eligible for $3 taxi tickets to be 
used within the town. The Caring Community will pick up the reminding $3 if the rides are used for your transportation to 
shul.  You must go to the Ossining Recreation Dept. with an ID, and pick up your tickets. Make sure that you ask for a receipt.  
Put your receipt and pertinent info. in an envelope  and send or take it to CSI—c/o Margie Kirsch, Caring Community.  Just 
remember that we will only reimburse up to 10 tickets a month. (You may get up to 15 from the Rec., but our reimbursement 
stops at 10 a month.)  
 
With winter coming, this is a wonderful service for our seniors. 
 

Merrie Daitch 
merrietunes@yahoo.com 

CARING COMMUNITY - Merrie Daitch, Chairperson 

Thank you to everyone who bought food as part of CSI's Project  Isaiah food drive during the holi-
days.  Todah rabbah to Roni and the religious school children for counting and bagging the food in  

preparation for delivery to the Pantry.  You were terrific!  A special thank you to the amazing corps of 
nursery school parents who formed an enthusiastic caravan to deliver the food: Jamey Gelardi, Steve 

Plaxsun, Angela Kotsubey, Paul Grower, Megan Lin, Emily Newfield, Alissa Lupu, Sarah Donner, Valy Cisco, 
and Lauren Feinman.  As always, thanks to the Zinn family for sorting and delivering the food.  

Judy Boehr,  
Chairperson 

MEN’S CLUB BOOK DISCUSSION  
Join us in the Chapel on Sunday, 11/4, at 10am. 

 We’ll discuss what book we’d like to read for our first discussion 
and set the date, time and place for that discussion.   

 
For more information, contact Alan Grotenstein 

AGtrotenstein@gmail.com  

mailto:Merrietunes@yahoo.com
mailto:AGrotenstein@gmail.com
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Dedication of 
The Myers 

Family  
Campus.  

 It was a truly 
wonderful 

event! 

Photos  
courtesy of 

CSI 
 member,  

Dr. Michael 
Teitelbaum 
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CELEBRANTS                       DATE     YEARS 
 
Bruce & Barbara Silverstein  1 38 
Adam & Helene Rude   4 28 
Paul & Renee Horowitz  5 30 
Michael & Stephanie Casper  6 19 
Jason & Dara Mirsky   7 19 
Alan & Daphne Crosswell  9 32 
Corey & Emily Ginsburg  11 18 
Calvin & Phyllis Neider   13 30 
Jonathan & Wendy Gottlieb  13 24 
Jordan & Laura Russin   15 10 
Howard & Libbe Pavony  20 41 
Richard & Sheera Zuckerman  23 32 
Mathew & Carolyn Linett  25 19 
Louis & Barbara Wachtel  28 55 
Victor & Mary Sternberg  28 20 
Michael & Marion Jablansky  29 37 

CELEBRANTS          DATE      AGE 
 
George Wrubel   2   8 
Gabrielle Kogan   2 13 
Oliver Fijman    4   7 
Emily Newman 10   8 
Eli Weintraub  12   5 
Joshua Markowitz 21 13 
Bradley Newman 25 11 
Marley Stern   27   7 

LIFE CYCLE EVENTS:   
 
Mazal Tov to:  Allison & Andrew Markowitz on the Bar Mitzvah of their son, Joshua. 
 
Mazal Tov to: Carol & Tom Neuman on the birth of their granddaughter, Marlow  
Emerson Blumenstein.   
 
Mazal Tov to:  Debra Young on the birth of her granddaughter, Penelope Seren  
Rosenberg 
 
Mazal Tov to:  Joanne & Alan Suna on the engagement of their son Joshua to  
Mikel Ashkin.  
 
Speedy Recovery to: Debi Cohen 
 
Condolences to:  Nurit Praeger on the loss of her father, Chaim Gavrielli. 
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DONATIONS   

CANTOR’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
In honor of the engagement of Sarah Shiovitz & Drew Mahrt Rudy Masry 
Thank you to Cantor Shiovitz     Marion Landis  
 
CARING COMMUNITY 
In memory of Michael & Eva Pinsky    Heidi & George Pinsky 
In memory of Linda Becker     Heidi & George Pinsky 
In memory of Harvey Golubock     Barbara Golubock 
In memory of Stuart J Wetzler     Elaine & Evan Wetzler 
   
JEFFREY DITTELMAN/ROBINOV CAMP RAMAH SCHOLARSHIP FUND (OVERNIGHT) 
In memory of Jeffrey Dittelman      Faye Dittelman & David Perelman  
In memory of Dr. William Schachter    Leon White 
In memory of Lester White     Leon White  
In memory of Jeffrey Dittelman     Sharon Dittelman 
 
 
ETZ CHAIM - TREE OF LIFE FUND 
In memory of Albert Perlman     Ronnie Kent 
In memory of J. Lloyd Roslin     Murray Rottenberg   
 
RACHEL GREENSTEIN CHILDREN’S RESOURCE LIBRARY 
Thank you to CSI       Robert & Jenifer Melstein 
In memory of J. Lloyd Roslin     Leonard & Kathleen Levin 
      
GILBERT KAVY  MEMORIAL BUILDING FUND  
In memory of Mamie Goldstein      Alice  & Stanley Goldstein  
 

IRA KESTENBAUM BEAUTIFICATION FUND 
In memory of Sidney Orenstein     Elliott & Debbie Barish 
In memory of J. Lloyd Roslin      Richard & Roberta  Kay  
In memory of Laura Kay      Richard & Roberta Kay 
In honor of the birth of Penelope Seren Rosenberg  Richard Langeloh & Helen Chuckrow 
 
KIDDUSH FUND 
In honor of Joel Neuberg being named Hatan Torah   Leon White  
In memory of Laura Kay      Richard and Roberta Kay 
In memory of Jeffrey Dittelman     Faye Dittelman & David Perelman 
In memory of Meta Langeloh     Richard Langeloh & Helen Chuckrow  
In memory of Albert Perlman     Ronnie Kent 
In memory of Rhoda Kittay     Debby Kittay-Parker & Josh Parker & family 
    
RHODA & MEL MILLER TUITION ASSISTANCE FUND 
In memory of Stanley Egelberg & Rhoda Miller    Karie & Jeffrey Miller  
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DONATIONS CONTINUED  

ADDITIONAL HIGH HOLIDAY THANK YOU’S 
 
Thank you to Gail Sider and Barbara Schoenfeld for their hard work polishing the silver Torah crowns for 
the High Holidays. They truly shone! 
 
Special thank you to Jeff Miller and Irwin Kavy.  Their years of expertise keep our High Holiday Aliyot  
running smoothly.  We absolutely cannot do it without them. 
 
Bravo to our shofar blowers!  We thank Andrew Kagan, Judy Kane,  David Shiovitz, Sarah Shiovitz,  
Claude Tusk and Ian Zinn  

ORGANIC FARM FUND  
Todah Rabah to the CSI Community     Ryna & Naftali Lustig 
In honor of Deborah Levitt being named Kallat Bereshit    Leon White 
In honor of the wedding of Adam Schoenfeld & Danielle Wolinsky Helene & Adam Rude 
In honor of Ryna Lustig—Psichas Neilah     Helene & Adam Rude  
Thank you to CSI        Arnold & Rhonnie Zeitlin 
In memory of Muriel Yoken      The Yoken Family  
In honor of Cynthia Hertz being Kallat Bereishit    Cynthia Hertz  
In honor of Rabbi Kane       Cynthia Hertz  
 
Donations to the Organic Farm Fund made by Rabbi Steven & Judy Kane 
In memory of J. Lloyd Roslin  
In memory of Chaim Geveirlli 
In honor of the birth of Penelope Seren Rosenberg 
In honor of the birth of Marlow Emerson Blumenstein 
In honor of the engagement of Joshua Suna & Mikel Ashkin 
Speedy Recovery to Debi Cohen  
In honor of Rhea Wolfthal 
 
PRAYER BOOK FUND (Lev Shalem) 
In memory of Albert Perlman      Ronnie Kent  
 
PRAYER BOOK FUND (Etz Chaim Chumash)  
In memory of Harvey Golubock      Barbara Golubock 
 
RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
In honor of Ellen Johnson      Merri Rosenberg  
In memory of J. Lloyd Roslin      Kristyn Rivera, 
Thank you Rabbi Kane        Ruth F. Hirschel  
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Arthur & Benji Baer 

Howard & Mindy Berkower  
Norman & Barbara Block 

Dean Brown 
Richard & Stacy Charney 
Gerald & Millicent Citron * 

Howard & Susan Code 
Daniel & Nancy Cohen 

Steven & Lisa Cohn 
David & Orit Daly 
Sharon Dittelman  

Allen & Helene Dzbanek 
Marshall & Rosanna Frank 

Jack & Ellen Freeman 
Michael & Eleanor Frey 
Elliot Fuhr & Merle Pine  

Marcy Gray 
Michael & Allison Haberman 

Paul & Susan Hodara 
Phillip & Amy Horowitz 

Bernard & Bella Jacobson 
Andrew & Carole Kagan *  

Steven & Linda Kavee 
Irwin & Lori Kavy 

Edward & Linda Kaye 
Rick & Roberta Kay *  

David & Georgia Keidan *  
Mike & Margery Kirsch *  

Jonathan & Erica Kolbrener 
Richard Langeloh & Helen Chuckrow 

Eric & Susan Liebert 
Susan Lerner 

 

 
David & Denise Levine * 

Harold & Beth Levine 
Deane & Abbe Marcus  

Robert & Marilyn Margolies * 
Helene Miller  

Jeffrey & Karie Miller *  
Seth & Marian Natter 

Joel Neuberg 
Thomas & Carol Neuman 

Arleen Neustein * 
Jay & Arlene Neveloff *  
Michael & Erica Olin *  

David Perelman & Faye Dittelman 
Barry & Gail Perlow * 

Arnold & Sharon Richter *  
Stuart & Jennifer Rosen  

Judith Rosof * 
Nechama Ross  

Adam & Helene Rude 
Robert Schloss & Emily Sack * 

Neil & Leona Schluger * 
Esther Schwartz * 

Gary & Bette Slutsky 
Melvin & Ruth Speier 

Edward & Heidi Sperling  
Michael & Susan Thrope  

Gary & Nancy Turer 
Vernon & Debra Weiner  
Evan & Elaine Wetzler * 

Leon White   
Lee & Lauren Zaretzky * 
Arnold & Rhonnie Zeitlin  

 

Thank you to all who have  
already contributed to the  
Annual Kon Nidre Appeal.   

 
* Denotes donations of $500+ 

 

Your support 
will help us 
reach our 

goal.  
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BE SURE TO SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS! 

Take a look 
at our ad 

pages to see 
all of the  

local  
businesses 

that 
support CSI 
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Beth Torah Catering 

(The Annual Event Caterer!) 

Delicious, creative, and  

beautifully presented  

Kosher food. 

(718) 261 4775 
Info@BethTorahCaterers.com 

mailto:Info@BethTorahCaterers.com
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“One candle can spread its light  
to the world” – Talmud  

This year more than ever, I encourage  
each of you to go out and vote,  

because your vote matters.  
Primaries 9/13, General Election 11/6 

Wishing you a Happy, Healthy  

and Meaningful New Year 

Rika Levin 
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Congregation Sons of Israel  
1666 Pleasantville Road 
Briarcliff Manor, NY 10510 

www.csibriarcliff.org  

Current Resident Or: 

Non-Profit Organization 
U.S. Postage 

PAID 
White Plains, NY 

Permit No. 10086 

David E. Weiss, D.D.S. 

Jewel A. Weiss, D.D.S. 
 

General & Cosmetic 
Dentistry for Adults 

and Children 

Come see our new  
state-of-the-art  

office! 
 

61 Sunset Drive 
Briarcliff Manor, NY 

 
Hi-tech Dentistry  

with a Caring Touch! 
 

(914) 941-1890 

 

John R. Gualtiere 

Owner 

Hudson Landscapes 
Proudly Serving CSI and its 

community for over  
20 years 

 Lawn Maintenance Programs 

 Tree Care Services 

 Complete Landscape Design and 

              Installations 

 Irrigation Systems Installed and  

              Maintained 

 Masonry Services – Patios, Walkways, 

              Walls, Outdoor Kitchens 

 Excavation and Site Services 

 Drainage Specialists 

 Custom Fertilization Programs for      
 Lawns and Trees 

 Snow Removal 

(914) 923-9107          
 www.hudsonlandscapes.com 
86 Millwood Road Millwood,  

N.Y. 10546 

http://www.csibriarcliff.org
http://www.hudsonlandscapes.com

